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As the result of a challenge from the staff of the Lethbridge Herald to the 
R.C.M.P. at Lethbridge, two teams, consisting of eight players a side from each 
organization, were entertained at a bridge tournament at the Chinook Club on the 
evening of November 28th, 1937. The challengers were successful in winning the 
match by a somewhat wide margin of points. A return game is to be played at a

at the local armouries. Very good scores have been turned in, as is evidenced by the 
proud showing of spoons, etc., won by some of the better shots. The Division Rifle 
and Revolver Club has been started and the interest displayed indicates another 
successful year.

At Division Headquarters, Badminton leads all other forms of sport during 
the winter months. Our courts are well patronized each club night, and the newer 
members of the Division have caused a mild panic among the "old-timers”. A few 
changes have been made in the hall, which prove very satisfactory, these include 
the re-arranging of the courts and lights. Excuses for errors of judgment now are 
weird and wonderful.

The opening dance was held on November 11th this year, the hall being suitably 
decorated for the occasion. Dancing commenced at 9 p.m., and concluded at 1.30 
a.m. A delightful supper was served during the evening, and with the playing of 
the National Anthem, our guests departed for their several homes with the hope 
that another dance would be held soon. The dance committee is to be congratulated 
on its good work, and the fact that this dance was voted "the best yet” speaks for 
itself.

R.C.M.P. QUARTERLY

there will be an increase in proficiency.
* *

"K" Division
Headquarters of "K" Division has again entered a Bowling Team in the Com­

mercial Men’s 5 -Pin Bowling League in Edmonton. The players registered on this 
team are: Sgt. E. R. Crouch, L/Cpl. H. Simoneau, Csts. L. West, A. D. W. Binnie, 
G. B. Harrison, A. L. Richardson, Spec. Csts. H. S. Allen and B. G. Lee. The League 
started play on September 28th last and to date the Police Team are tying for fourth 
place in a 16-team League. We hope to better this place before the end of the season.

* * *
Sponsored by the "K" Division Sports Club, the Headquarters Hockey Team 

have again entered the Independent Hockey League for the playing season of 1937-3 8 
with a well-balanced team.

The league officially opened on December 6th, with the Police team winning 
the first game with a 4-0 score. Sergeant R. C. Rathbone has again been elected 
manager and Lance-Corporal Simoneau, captain.

The Independent League was organized by Sergt. Rathbone in 1932 and is 
rapidly becoming recognized as an efficiently operated league and has had, on occa­
sions, more spectators at the games played than the senior league. The boys predict 
that "this is their year” and, failing injuries, "will take the Independent League 
Trophy”. Here’s hoping! * * *

At the commencement of the winter season, a Badminton court was laid out in 
the vacant mess hall at Lethbridge and, although duties prohibit regular practice, 
the game is acquiring great popularity and the standard of play is by no means 
negligible. * * *

The indoor rifle range at Lethbridge has been renovated and it is expected that 
practice will commence in the near future. During the 1936-37 season a number 
of successful shoots were held and it is anticipated that, during the coming year,
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